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Action expected on advisory council 
By RICHARD  GOLD 

CANTON—A citizen* advisory coun-
cil may soon become 9 reality for resi-
dents of the township. The board of 
trustees will  act Tuesday, at its next 
regularly scheduled meeting, on a mo-
tion submitted by Supervisor Robert 
Greenstein 

The motion, to establish a citizens 
advisory council, outlines the composi-
tion, purpose and areas of study the 
proposed advisory body would in-
vestigate. 

While it bears some resemblance to 
a recommendation made by an "ad 
hoc commit tee" of residents to form 

a citizens advisory council, it differs 
significantly in the proposed makeup 
of the council. 

Greenstein's motion suggests the 
council be composed of representa-
tives f rom organized homeowner 
groups, the chamber of commerce, 
and the farm bureau. Each organiza-
tion would nominate a representative 
and the township board would either 
approve or veto the nominee. 

The residents' proposal, submitted 
to the board several weeks ago. sug-
gests representation come from the 
voting precincts in the township, on 
the census enumeration districts. 

The residents, who met with town-
ship planner Mike Manore several 
times earlier in the year, said that if 
representation on the council could 
not be picked from either the voting 
or census districts, it should be based 
on population rather than representa-
tion of specific interests. 

Greens te in ' s motion says " the 
prime responsibility of each appointee 
to the c i t izen's advisory council 
(CAC) is to represent the area from 
which he-or she was appointed as well 
as an attempt at some overview for 
the township." 

However, his motion stipulates that 

the first and most immediate task of 
the CAC would be to study its original 
representation and report back to the 
board as soon as possible on what 
areas or interests in the township 
would be lacking representation. The 
proposal says, " I t is suggested that 
those people representing unorganized 
areas who have shown an interest in 
the CAC by attending organizational 
meetings shall be given first attention 
for consideration." 

The superv isor 's proposal also 
differs on subcommittee makeup of 
the council. He suggests that resi-
dents of the township who are asked 

to join subcommittees investigating 
specific problems also be approved by 
the township board. The residents' pro-
posal makes no provision for such ap-
proval. 

The purpose, goals, and areas of 
study for the council, however, are 
similar in both Greenstein's motion 
and the residents' recommendation. 

Greenste in 's proposal says the 
"CAC will  accept any assignment 
from the board and will  report di-
rectly to board by way of recommen-
dation only. He adds, "The CAC is 
free to assign themself certain task ac-

tivities at the will  of the majority" 
provided the township board tasks 
take precedence 

Greenstein also suggests that the 
council have the power to request all 
funds necessary for it to fulfill  its obli-
gations ("funds necessary to facilitate 
its investigation and ultimate re-
port"). 

The supervisor also suggests the 
council be a permanent advisory body 
with members serving staggered two-
year terms. An original advisory coun-
cil, now defunct, was established to 
study and make recommendations for 
the master land use plan. 
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Bike days begin 
J J E S T S T O P S w e r e f r e q u e n t dur ing Bike Day last S a t u r d a y in 

H ines Pa rk . The wa rm wea the r a n d g r a s s y hi l ls ides en t i ced m a n y 

cycl is ts off their b i kes a n d onto the s lopes . (Staff Pho to by B o b 
Woodr ing ) 

Canton officials plan DC trip 
CANTON—Five members of the 

township board will  be journeying to 
the nation's capital Thursday. May 15 
as part a municipal conference spon-
sored by Congressman William D. 
Ford (ii-Taylor). 

According to Supervisor Robert 
Greenstein. all members of the board 
will  be going, except Trustee Brian 
Schwall an?l Clerk John Flodin. 

The conference will  begin on May 
15 and township officials are sched-
uled to return on May 17. 

The trip will  be paid for by the town-
ship. and Greenstein estimates the 
cost at between $500 and $600. 

" I t 's an annual event sponsored by 
Bill  F o r d , " said the supervisor. 
"Every elected official in the 15th Dis-
trict is invited This is the eleventh 
year in a row it 's been done.' 

According to the supervisor, the 
two-day conference will  aid local offi-
cials in their dealings with the federal 
government. 

"The conference will  deal with 
areas the federal government is in-
volved in or where federal money is 
used," commented Greenstein. "It'll 
concern those areas where we have 
previously submit ted questions to 
Ford." 

He added, "We will  discuss issues 
like the block grant program. In fact 
if  we hadn't gone to Washington ear-
lier. that would be one of the topics." 

Greenste in said the discussion 

would center around topics such as 
the safe streets act and how to get 
more street lighting for Canton, how 
to get money for the Mclntyre Manor 
sewers, development rights, how to 
protect open land and agricultural 
land, and how to get money for senior 
citizen facilities and public buildings. 

He said. "Basically it will  be about 
how to get federal money. Right now 
we are trying to get funds to remodel 
some of the township facilities. This 
should help." 

Water bills reflect more than the 
dollar and cent value of the chemical 
compound. 

That's the word from officials of 
three local communities who are ob-
jecting to a recently published ac-
count. comparing the markup each 
suburb writes on the price tag of De-
troit water. 

Water bills, local officials say, fi-
nance the salaries of water depart-
ment personnel, equipment, debt re-
tirements and a myriad of other ex-
penses besides the cost of water itself. 
Each community must charge rates 
to keep its water department running. 

Canton Township pays Detroit $1.80 
per 1,000 cubic feet (7.500 gallons) of 
water. The City of Plymouth and 
Plymouth Township pay $1.91 per 
1,000 cubic feet. The rates are based 
on the distance between the commu-
nities and Detroit water processing 
plants. 

But residents of the three commu-
nities pay different prices for the 
water they use. Officials of all three 
communities, however, assure resi-
dents that no one is getting "ripped 
off." 

Residents of Canton Township, for 
example, pay the lowest rate in the 
area for water— $2.84 per 1,000 cubic 

. . fa r t 
The City of Plymouth charges the 

highest rate in the area— $5.26 per 
1.000 cubic feet. An additional service 
charge of $3.15 appears on each quar-
terly bill  to finance the rental fees of 
water meters. 

Residents of Plymouth Township 
pay $3 46 per 1.000 cubic feet. An an-
nual tax levy of $126,000. in effect, 
adds another $1.22 per 1,000 cubic feet 
to the bill, bringing the total to $4.68. 

Web Kincade. superintendent of 
P lymouth Township 's water and 
sewer department, says the tax levy 
finances the townships debt retire-
ment for water projects. 

"It  bothers us that people think they 

pay less money for water in Plymouth 
Township." said Plymouth City Man-
ager Fred Yockey. "Comparisons are 
misnomers, unless you analyze every 
rate." 

Kincade agreed. "Everybody fig-
ures out their water rates differen-
tly." he said. " I t 's difficult to com-
pare those f igures." 

The city could lower its quarterly 
water bills, Yockey noted, if it levied 
an additional $126,000 in taxes or a 
half mill  (50 cents 5er $1,000 state 
equalized value. I as Plymouth Town-
ship does. 

Plymouth Township serves more 
large industrial customers than the 
city. Yockey said. It is cheaper to 
service one customer who uses a 
great deal of water than several who 
use lesser amounts. 

Commissioner Harold Guenther de-
fended the city's rates at Monday's 
city commission meeting. 

"When the $5 26 was set. there was 
a great deal of argument about wheth-
er it was high enough to build up a 
big enough reserve," he said. "1 felt 
the reserve was not big enough." 

The city charter forbids the transfer-
ence of water funds to other accounts, 
noted Commissioner Norbert Batter-
mann. That means water funds can-
not be used to build swiming pools 
and libraries as Detroit Mayor Cole-
man Young has charged. 

The city established its current 
water rates in 1972. according to 
Yockey. Spokesmen for Plymouth and 
Canton townships say rates have not 
been adjusted there "for years." 

"We haven't raised our rates in 10 
years." said Canton Township Super 
visor RoberfGreenstein '.'We've been 
trying to keep them as low as we can. 
but I don't know how much longer 
we'll be able to do it." 

Kincade said. "We're getting to the 
point where we're losing money. We'll 
probably have to raise our rates soon, 
especially if we get an increase from 
Detroit." 

Canton, Westland businessmen 
are fighting consumer laws 

By RICHARD GOLD 

A huddle, some note sharing, and a 
little brainstorming between business-
men in Canton and Westland might be 
in order. 

Merchants in both communities are 

inside 
Amusements U-13B 
Bowling 6B 
Brevities 10A 
Classified Want Ads Sees. C-D 
Deaths 9B 
Editorial Opinion 14A 
Gundella 14B 
Home and Garden 9B 
New Voices 6C 
Readers' Forum 14A 
Religion 4-5C 
Sports 1-7B 
Suburban Life 1-3C, 6-7C 
Woman on the Go 2C 

fighting proposed ordinances they find 
"unnecessary and oppressive." 

Canton businessmen and chamber 
of commerce officials have been busy 
the last few months fighting a pro-
posed ordinance that would establish 
a consumer protection agency empo-

" h o r d o q s 
The Websters of Garden City sell 
their dogs FAST through the Ob-
server & Eccentric Classifieds. 
Their ad--

B 0 9 T 0 N TERRIERS, adult. AKC. 
houKbroken, well behaved,  affectionate. 
Excellent pedigree Male, 1100. Female, $7$. 

brought immediate results. 
Franklin Webster says that when 
they advertise in the Observer & 
Eccentric "we always sell our 
dogs and we always get our 
price." You'll be sa;.jfied too' 
when you sell your dogs or any 
other sellables In the Observer & 
Eccentric Want Ads! Call In to-
day! 

522-0900 Wayne County 

Wered to license and "regulate" busi-
nesses. Their counterparts in West-
land have been struggling with a li-
censing ordinance introduced March 3 
by Mayor Eugene McKinney. 

While neither ordinance has been 
adopted, both communities are giving 
serious consideration to their respec-
tive ordinances. Westland's ordinance 
was tabled when introduced in March, 
while the Canton ordinance has gone 
through one public hearing. 

Westland's ordinance calls for busi-
nessmen to apply for a license every 
two years with fees ranging from $25 
to $100 depending on the size of a busi-
ness. 

Merchants would have to take an 
oath when applying for licenses. At 
that t ime they would have to give in-
formation including the names, dates, 
birth dates, business and resident ad-
dresses and home telephone numbers 
of all owners of an applicant's busi-
ness. All  off icers of the business 
would have t o be listed. 

Licenses, although Issued for two 
years, could be revoked if business-
men failed to meet certain criteria es-
tablished by the city. 

"BUSINESS IN GENERAL  does a 
poor job maintaining itself in West-
land," commented McKinney while 
speaking to chamber of commerce 

r 

members . " I hope you have an 
agenda for your people to make busi-
nesses more presentable " 

McKinney said the ordinance was 
necessary to catalogue businesses in 
Westland and to afford some pro-
tection to consumers. He said the ordi-
nance is necessary to help beautify 
the city. Explained Westland's direc-
tor of economic development, Ernest 
Maddock, "Some businessmen refuse 
to main ta in the i r buildings and 

grounds." 
He added, "Anything that benefits 

the city, benefits the businessmen." 
Chamber officials and merchants in 

Westland oppose the ordinance on sev-
eral grounds. "Frankly, I'm worried 
about a form of police state the way 
this ordinance reads. If this is passed, 
how do we know that several years 
from now, stricter rules won't be 
placed on busisnessmen," said an 
irate merchant. 

Paul Roberts, who recently resigned 
as president of the chamber of com-
merce, said "This is the greatest 
piece of double talk I've seen in re-
cent years. It: gives an Inordinate 
amount of power t o local govern-
ment . " 

Government officials agree that the 

Conftwed on Page 4A 

GRADERS BEGAN t h e task of level ing the r o a d b e d for a 
w idened Ann Arbor Road th is week . Cons t ruc t ion o n the five-
lane w iden ing p ro jec t shou ld b e c o m p l e t e d by the e n d of A u g u s t 
(Staff p h o t o by Maur ie Walker ) 
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Ann Arbor  Rd. 
widening begins 
PLYMOUTH TOWNSHIP—Barri-

cades are up and the grading has 
begun on a construction project to 
widen Ann Arbor Road. 

Beginning just west of Sheldon 
Road, the project will  be completed 
by the end of the summer, making 
east and westbound travel a bit easier 
along the current M-l*. 

According to Tolie Berryman, proj-
ec t coo rd ina to r for Thompson-
McCulley Construction, work on the 
south side of Ann Arbor Road, from 
Sheldon east to Newburgh Road will 
be completed by the end of next 
month. At that t ime the crews will 
turn around and sweep the northern 
side of the road, finishing by the end 
of August. 

Berryman said that there will  be no 
detours during construction and that 

attempts will  be made to maintain 
access at all times for. local mer-
chants along the road. Side streets 
that spill out onto Ann Arbor Road 
may have to be closed for short peri-
ods of time during paving with the 
first paving beginning approximately 
May 15 from Sheldon east to Lilley 
Road. 

Berryman is hopeful that this sec-
tion will  be completed by the end of 
May. 

The $2.8 million state construction 
project calls for the widening of 3.788 
miles of Ann Arbor Road to five lanes 
with curb and gutter. Construction 
began last August, but was delayed in 
the lengthy reconstruction of a bridge 
over the Tooquish Creek Work halted 
in December and has just begun 
again with warmer weather. 


